
April 17, 2018 
 
Chairman Bryce Black called the Annual meeting to order at 6:35 p.m. at the Frankfort 
Town Hall on Tuesday, April 17, 2018. 
 
Board members present were Bryce Black, Richard McDermott, Curt Stine, Donna 
Juleff and Josh Manor.  Town officials Michael Albert and Maureen Manore were 
present.   
 
Also attending were Donna Gates and Kathleen Plunkett-Black.  
 
Minutes were read from the April 2017 Annual meeting.  There were no changes to the 
minutes.   
 
FINANCIAL INSTITUTION: 
Curt Stine made a motion to keep Security Financial Bank as the Town’s Official 
Depository and Richard McDermott seconded.  The motion carried. 
 
FINANCIAL REPORT 
The Financial Report for 2017 was handed out and studied.   There were no changes 
made to the Financial Statement. 
 
PLANNED ROAD CONSTRUCTION 
The Town Board will schedule a road tour at the Town Board meeting following the 
annual meeting.  The information from the road tour will be used in conjunction with a 
five-year plan for decisions about road projects.  
Bryce Black reported that he had met with Pepin County Highway Commissioner Kris 
Quandt and Foreman Doug Gruber and discussed a few road projects which included 
seal coating Elk Creek, boom mowing Elk Creek and road sign evaluation. 
 
CITIZENS CONCERNS 
Richard McDermott asked what amount of snow triggers the snow plows to come out.  
The County was reluctant to plow some gravel roads during the recent snow falls due to 
the roads being soft from the thaw.  Plowing just the end of Kallstrom Road was 
discussed, along with drainage problems on Kallstrom Road and Cut Off Road. 

 
 
Richard McDermott made a motion to adjourn the Annual meeting and Kathleen 
Plunkett-Black seconded. 
 
Time 7:00 p.m. 
 
Maureen Manore, Clerk  


